Dear Mr Campbell,

I have just spotted that on August 26th, 2021, HCUK Group for Bloxham School sent a revised South Elevation for the above application. The change of material from zinc to slate is a poor attempt to make the building more sympathetic which it will not achieve. The whole project is still:

- much too big for the size of the street.
- will not blend with the surroundings and enhance the Conservation Area
- will make the beautiful arch of the Old Coach House which is the most important feature of this street completely insignificant

As this new development has not planned for any parking inside the curtilage this will be a complete nightmare for people who live in the street and villagers who take this road as a short cut to reach the shops, to avoid the busy main street. Because of the narrowness of Stone Hill especially at that point parked cars will reduce the width to a single car and the parked cars will be partially on the pavement as happens now. Have Oxfordshire Highways been on site and looked in situ at this issue?

I am sure that Bloxham School could have found a more appropriate spot to build such a big extension.

I still object to this application.

Yours Faithfully,

Therese Janes
Drum and Monkey
Queen Street - Bloxham